Dear High School Counselors,

My name is Joann Mitchell and I am the Alaska Society of Professional Engineers (ASPE) Anchorage Chapter Scholarship Chair. I am writing to ask for help in distributing the attached scholarship application to high school seniors interested in pursuing a degree in engineering. Through our Alaska Engineering Education Foundation (AEEF) we fund a number of scholarships. There are two AEEF scholarships awarded state-wide--one for \$2000 through AEEF, awarded as \$1000 over a two year period and a second, from ASPE is \$1500. There are also several awards offered at the local level through our annual Engineers Week celebration. The number and amounts of those scholarships vary depending on the amount of money raised during our fundraising efforts. Last year, there were over \$10,000 dollars distributed. This one application will place a student in consideration for ALL scholarships.

There are two files attached: one is the scholarship application that can be filled out as a form using Adobe Acrobat; the second is additional activity sheets should they be needed. Please note that the deadline for submittal is January 13, 2014. Winners will be announced the week of February 16. Students must plan on attending an ABET accredited engineering program and the funds will be sent to the financial aid office of the college or university.

I am available for any questions or assistance with the application. Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions can be of any help. The application will soon be posted on our foundation webpage http://www.alaskaspe.org/scholarship.html. I appreciate your help in getting our application out to all seniors considering engineering in school who might benefit from additional funding assistance.

Sincerely,

Joann Mitchell, PE

Kinney Engineering, LLC 750 W. Dimond Blvd, Suite 203 Anchorage, AK 99515 Phone: 907.344.7590

Phone: 907.344.7590 Fax. 907.349.7496

Joannmitchell@kinneyeng.com<mailto:Joannmitchell@kinneyeng.com>